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1. I hope all residents are safe and have access to services and vaccines. As before please call 01508 533933 for help.  South Norfolk Help Hub is now, with additional redeployed staff helping to volunteer at the NNUH and NHS vaccine centres, and deliver contact track and tracing in the community. Business and benefits problems are still being supported. Over £63 million pounds has gone through SNC from Government to residents already. 
2. There have been complaints about the lack of diary cards for the bins this year. We are raising this as not all residents can access the website to obtain the collection days and prefer a visual reminder.    
3. Flooding has been debated at Scrutiny (I attach the slides). A County wide Enquiry under the Chairmanship of General Sir Lord Dannatt started 10th Feb. This hearing included relevant agencies and Cllr Graham Minshull SNC’s Chair gave evidence on behalf of SNC’s residents. SNC was the worst affected district in the County. We are debating planning & flooding issues on the 31st March.

4. We attended an SNC planning enforcement update on 23rd Feb 21. We asked various questions you had raised. There is a session for PCs on the 17th March, I hope you have had an invite. 
5. Government is expected to agree to hybrid council meeting from May 2021 once lockdown is eased so councils will be able to choose to have meetings in person, via IT or both. There has been greater public participation in council business since the access to Zoom, Teams, YouTube, FB etc. You will have seen the new lockdown exit plan, but I attached it in case not. 
6. Just to remind residents that the Census is happening on the 21st March. Information is coming out now. 
7. You may have seen that the Judicial Review against two of the windfarm developments has been given permission to go ahead so there will be a delay to their progress. 
8. We also attended the Thickthorn infrastructure project meeting last week to raise residents’ concerns. Some amendments have been made and some attention to traffic movements. Local developers are obliged to contribute also. 
9. Full Council met to confirm the council tax, which is to be set at 3.23% or £5 on a band D property bringing it to £160 per month. Residents have a choice of payment methods, including four weekly, monthly and quarterly. 
10. The May County and PCC Elections are May 6th.  It’s a good idea to check your register entries and apply for a postal vote before 19th April which can be via the phone, SNC or Gov websites. Polling stations will be open but might be slow as the staff are taking extra hygiene precautions. 
11. Any problems with any of the above please contact me. Best wishes, Vivienne 
